Minutes - Aspen Grove Condominium Association Board of Directors Meeting

9:00 am


June 30, 2002


3078 Aspen Grove

Northstar


Directors present: 

Susan Markowitz, Liz Reagor, Laura Sites-Reynolds

Directors excused absent:
Mike Abel, Bob Williams

Others present:

Peter Miller – CAMCO, Ed Reagor

The meeting was called to order at 9:15 am by President Reynolds. 

Minutes of the April 22, 2002 Board of Directors Meeting were approved. 

The Board reviewed the May 2002 financial statements

The property manager reported that the Plumas Bank ACH payment system was to begin July 1, 2002. The Association’s operating account is being transferred from Bank of the West to Plumas Bank. Twenty-six owners are signed up to have their monthly fees automatically deposited from their banks to Plumas. Another mailing for the service will be sent in the next few months. 

The Board is in the process of expanding the scope of Association replacement reserve items and their costs. The property manager reported that he was meeting with Jim Lockridge of the NCSD and contractor John Longo in early July to determine the cost of replacing association water lines that have experienced electrolysis. He is also meeting with Fred Anderegg of Sierra Mountain Construction to determine the cost of replacing concrete piers that have experienced spalling. Once these costs have been determined he will have Bob McClintock of McClintock Accountancy prepare a cash flow model for the Board to review. 

The following summer / fall maintenance items were discussed:

1) Foundation rebuilding is being done on 6 units this summer by Surface Systems. The units are located in areas with a high water table. Mr. Miller has engaged a hydrologist to provide recommendations for directing water away from these units’ foundations. 

2) Chimney chases on 4 end units which have experienced roof leaks are being rebuilt with heavier snow splitters. Other end units with a similar roof configuration and exposure will have their chases and splitters inspected this summer for damage. The Board will review the inspection reports, evaluate the potential damage, and schedule a certain number of unit’s chases for rebuilding each year.   

3) Parking lot asphalt crack filling and pathway slurry sealing will be done this fall. The property manager will obtain a bid from Mosher Paving for pathway stair replacement.
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The following homeowner requests were reviewed:

1) Correspondence from the owner of 3151 requesting approval to replace a wall furnace with a freestanding gas stove was reviewed. Approval was given provided the installation is done with a building permit by a licensed and insured contractor. The vent cap should be painted dark brown to match the surrounding siding in the deck area. 

2) A request from the owner of 3017 for the Association to install a tree light in the pathway area by the unit was evaluated. After inspection of the site it was agreed that the addition of a light installed on the corner of the building would best provide additional light to the pathway. The light will be wired to the owner’s electrical service. Mr. Miller will contact the owner to arrange installation of the light. 

Mrs. Reagor provided a report on NORDAC’s progress with East West  Partners’ development plans. 

Mrs. Reynolds reported on activities with the Ad Hoc Committee for Northstar Condominium Owners. Three candidates for the NPOA Board have been endorsed by the committee. Three letters of support for the candidates will be mailed to the membership during July.  The board asked to review the letters supporting the candidates prior to their mailing.

Mrs. Reynolds reported that construction of NPOA’s proposed 65-unit parking lot addition has come to the attention of the Lahonton Water Quality District. The project has been slowed down or possibly stopped.  Lahonton’s attention was drawn to wetlands which have been disturbed and / or rerouted by NPOA in recent construction projects.

The next meeting was set for 6:00 pm Monday August 19, 2002 at Scott’s Seafood in Walnut Creek. 

There being no further business the meeting was adjourned at 10:45 am.

A walkthrough inspection of the property followed. During the walkthrough the graying of the black trim in buildings’ southern exposures was noted. This will be researched with the painter by the property manager.

Respectfully submitted, 

Peter Miller, CPM, CCAM

Property Manager    

